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Friday 17th July 2020
End of term…
Dear Parent/Carer, 

It seems so strange to be writing an end of year letter when most of our ‘purple family’ aren’t with us at the moment. We are really missing our ‘purple people’ and are looking forward to welcoming ALL of our wonderful pupils back full time in September! 

Staff changes
Sadly, as often happens at the end of an academic year, we have to wish staff farewell as they move onto pastures new. Firstly, we say goodbye to Miss Walker, who will be very much missed and secondly, to a long-standing member of staff who will be remembered fondly by staff and children alike for her love, support and sense of humour. Mrs Redford, we will miss you and we wish you well in your new post at Blacon High School. Another familiar face for Year 6 at the High School to ease their transition.

September return
As per the Government’s guidance, we have made some changes to the way we will be running things in September. These are things such as staggered start and finish times, staggered break and lunch times, classes working in ‘bubbles’ and additional hygiene measures throughout the school. Details of these changes can be found within our reopening plan, the key information document and our ‘bubble map’. Please make sure you read these. They can be found on the website to ensure you are fully up to date with any changes. 

Uniform
We have also made some temporary changes to our uniform in light of the Government guidance. We appreciate this is late in the day and apologise for any inconvenience caused but it has been driven by the latest guidance on best practice for schools. Due to the practicalities of children changing within their bubbles and the recommendation that PE should be outdoors as much as possible, we will be asking children to wear a white or purple polo shirt/t shirt, a school jumper/cardigan/hoody with black joggers/leggings or shorts (fingers crossed for an Indian Summer!). Trainers can be worn instead of the usual school shoes. This will mean there is less chance of ‘cross contamination’ if items get muddled up and will mean we can capitalise on any good weather and get the children out for PE as much as possible. 

September return date
Friday 28th August:  INSET – STAFF ONLY
Tuesday 1st September: INSET Day – STAFF ONLY
Wednesday 2nd September: Return to school for ALL pupils

[bookmark: _GoBack]We would like to thank you all for all of the support you have offered us through this difficult time. We cannot wait to have our ‘purple family’ back together in September and wish you all a safe and happy Summer!
Kind regards, 
Michelle Ashfield
Headteacher

Saughall Road, Blacon, Chester CH1 5EZ
Phone 01244 981744 Fax 01244 370277 Email head@thearches.cheshire.sch.uk
[image: ][image: ][image: ][image: ]
[image: ][image: ][image: ][image: e-learning foundation affiliate school logo]
image1.png
\_L /
P

THE ARCHES
COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL

Head Teacher
Mrs Michelle Ashfield




image2.png
Healthy




image3.png




image4.png




image5.png




image6.png
S
CUT
STDERS




image7.png




image8.png




image9.jpeg
Py iy

‘e-learning foundation
affiliated school




